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Did you see …?

“Lifetime value”

In the latest issue of Management Today, there is an article
 about the future of customer relations management, that also has a rather gloomy message which we need to be aware of:

“… we can look forward to a level of service based on our value to the company. Firms will no longer devote time and effort to pursuing unpromising leads or handling complaints from time-wasters, because the call-centre agent will have a prompt on his [sic] screen that tells him to end the call fast.

From a customer’s point of view, this is a gloomy prospect. It’s fine if a car-hire firm gives me a big discount because I use it every week, but when insurance companies start turning down my business because of where I live, it’s a worry. [Patrick Barwise, professor of marketing and management at the London Business School] sees a sinister trend. ‘The dark side of it is that if companies do have a better idea of customer lifetime value, then it will tend to be the older and poorer customers who have negative LTV. So there’ll be more of an underclass, and service organisations will not want to work with them. Once the reality catches up with all the rhetoric of segmentation and lifetime value, who’s going to look after all those folks who the market doesn’t make money out of?’”

Diversity

The Independent recently produced a special supplement
 on “Diversity”, including a major article
 on the struggle that much of the public sector is having to fulfil race equality duties, and a commentary piece
 (by Wilf Sullivan National Black Members Officer, UNISON).

The same day’s “Graduate” supplement also included an article
 about the importance for employers of recruiting a diverse graduate intake.

Corporate Parents

The latest Local Government Information Unit [LGIU] Briefing
 includes a one-page article by Matt Huggins, an Independent Labour Councillor in Barking & Dagenham, raising some of the key issues for local authorities as corporate parents.

Youth Offending Teams

As usual, the latest issue of the SEU’s newsletter
, Inclusion, has some very useful briefings – particularly interesting is the article
 on the role of the YOTs, which also highlights some of the work they undertake in rural and urban areas.

Working with refugees and asylum-seekers in museums

The latest issue of Museums Journal includes an article
 about the pioneering work being undertaken by some museums (including the National Museums Liverpool, Sunderland Museum and Winter Gardens, Leicester City Museums Service, Salford Museum and Art Gallery, Hackney Museum and Bolton Museum). The article is very clear about the role that museums could play:

“Museums are in a unique position to provide an environment where refugees and asylum seekers can share their past experiences, express their hopes for the future and inspire others.”


Single Community Programme

Following a review of Community Participation last year, the Neighbourhood Renewal Unit has just published new guidance
 which takes forward the key proposals from the review, including:

· The Community Empowerment Fund, Community Chests and Community Learning Chests programmes and budgets will be brought together into a single Community Programme

· The single Community Programme will have clear programme objectives with increased flexibility for meeting those objectives

· Community Empowerment Networks [CENs] will be expected to focus effort and resources on supporting community involvement in neighbourhood partnerships delivering Local Neighbourhood Renewal Strategies. 

The guidance also clarifies the role of the CENs, as well as that of councillors and the overall role of Local Strategic Partnerships.


“Getting Connected”

“Getting Connected” is a curriculum framework that supports the re-engagement of disaffected young adults into learning and work. 

“The curriculum is intended to enhance the self-esteem and emotional literacy of those young people outside the formal education and training system.” [Website].

“Getting Connected” is a key element of the Young Adult Learners Partnership [YALP], which in itself is a joint initiative between NIACE and the National Youth Agency, supported by the Local Government Association.

Further information is available on their Website: www.gettingconnected.org.uk/introduction.htm. 

Is this an initiative in which any museums, archives or libraries are participating?


Basic Skills (1) Skills for life

Just in case you’ve missed this, the Government’s Basic Skills strategy document has now been published
.


Basic Skills (2)

Over the last two years, The Prince's Trust has been developing a basic skills strategy. Currently it is raising awareness and introducing basic skills across The Trust with the ultimate goal of providing all young people with basic skills support relevant to them.

Before carrying out research within The Prince's Trust, they had estimated that 2 out of 5 of their clients would have basic skills needs, but their findings suggest the problem is more widespread. Using a screening tool provided by the Basic Skills Agency, they found that:

· 77% of young people involved in The Princes Trust Leaving Care Initiative had basic skills needs 

· At least 60% of young people in The Trust's Volunteers Programme had poor basic skills.

Further information is available on The Prince’s Trust Website at www.princes-trust.org.uk. 


Basic Skills (3) – “Literacy and Social Inclusion”

“Literacy and Social Inclusion” is the Basic Skills Agency National Support Project being delivered by the National Literacy Trust.

In case you have not yet seen it, the Project has a Website at www.literacytrust.org.uk/socialinclusion. The Website has sections on working with:

· Early Years

· Children

· Parents

· Young People

and they have just launched a new Adults section. Within this, there are sections on policy (eg “Skills for Life” strategy; working with offenders), research (eg the effects of adult learning on health) and practice (eg literacy approaches that build on adults’ immediate needs ands interests; working with refugees and asylum-seekers).


Basic Skills (4) – Reaching out with basic skills
The Basic Skills Agency and Adult and Community Learning Fund [ACLF] have recently published a handbook
 for learning providers, the voluntary sector and other organisations, and statutory authorities who are interested in improving the basic skills of clients or users groups.

The handbook provides practical guidance and examples of good practice, taken from the experience of the ACLF, including:

· How to engage with new learners

· Raising basic skills awareness among staff whose primary role is not an educational one

· Working in partnership

· Ensuring that actual learning takes place

· How to encourage learners to continue learning, take up a college course or move into employment.


Accessible play space

The ODPM has just published a good practice guide
 to developing accessible play space – a summary leaflet is available on their Website (www.odpm.gov.uk). 

The guide argues that creating accessible play spaces starts the processes of including all children into society and of bringing parents/carers together, thereby creating more inclusive communities.


Cultural diversity in London’s museums

Commissioned by the London Museums Agency [LMA], this important new report
 reassesses the work of museums across London, and argues that:

“… museums have to refocus their activities to address the diverse city that is London.” (Foreword, p4)

Earlier this year, the consultants sent a survey to the LMA’s 174 member museums (of those, only 30% responded), held a focus group session for practitioners from 10 museums, and also held 9 one-to-one interviews with representatives from London’s museums.

The key issues which arose from this work (pp6-8) include:

· Moving diversity up the agenda

· Engaging with communities

· Changing internal cultures

· Mainstreaming diversity

· Reflecting diversity in collections and interpretation.

Pages 8-10 summarise the conclusions and recommendations which are both strategic and practical (full version at pp 32-34).

The report includes ‘snapshots’ of good practice (and some extraordinary quotes from museums that think that cultural diversity has nothing to do with them!)

Appendix 3 (pp50-57) contains a summary of a parallel piece of work, Reflections: mapping cultural diversity in London’s local authority museum collections
, and Appendix 4 (pp58-60) contains a full bibliography.


The Compact

The Compact is an agreement between the Government and the voluntary and community sector made in November 1998 to improve their relationship for mutual advantage. A series of Compact codes of good practice have also been agreed. These cover:

· Funding

· Consultation

· Volunteering

· Black and minority ethnic (BME) organisations

· Community groups.

The Compact and codes of good practice contain undertakings from both Government and the sector to act in ways that help the relationship. The Compact applies to central Government departments and agencies and increasingly to other public bodies. Local Compacts are being signed with local authorities
.

A guide to using the Compact in Black and minority ethnic voluntary organisations has just been published by NCVO, and is available on their Website
. 


“Heritage Counts”

In 2002, English Heritage produced a report
 which was the first ever attempt to quantify the extent of England’s historic assets, the pressures facing them, and the contribution they make to the quality of life.

As you may have seen in the press
, English Heritage have just produced Heritage Counts 2003
 which updates the core data, starts to identify emerging trends in relation to these historic assets, and reports the results of a number of research projects carried out as a result of the issues identified in 2002.

There is a core emphasis on making these assets inclusive, and the report looks at some of the key issues and makes recommendations for action to be taken.


Better public libraries

This new report
 looks at the new priorities and roles for public libraries (eg partnership-building; adaptability of buildings; reading development and literacy work; growing importance of children’s library services) and what is driving these, and relates these developments to the design and creation of 21st century library buildings. The emphasis is on design quality, and relates closely to other work carried out by DCMS
 and CABE
.

There are useful checklists (eg getting the design brief right) and this may well encourage libraries to think more widely about their buildings.

The barriers that imposing buildings put up are outlined at the start, and issues around tackling social exclusion underlie the report – but are not clearly spelled out (for example in the “New library trends” section or in the “Drivers for Change” chapter). I hope this doesn’t mean that tackling social exclusion is disappearing from some people’s agenda …


Opportunity for all

DWP have just published the latest
 in the series of reviews of progress towards tackling social exclusion. Whilst there has been progress in many areas, there are also areas which require further effort if the Government’s targets are to be met.


Capturing richness …

This is a new report
 from the Countryside Agency, collecting together experiences of members of the Black Environmental Network of visiting the countryside. The report usefully reinforces the importance of countering stereotypes of countryside use and of Black people’s interests.


Guide to arts funding

Just in case you haven’t come across this, DCMS have published a guide
 which is available on their Website as a pdf (478k), www.culture.gov.uk/global/publications/archive_2003/arts_funding_guide.htm. 

Impact assessment

Suffolk have just published a report of an impact assessment under the Race Equality Scheme, which is available on their Website
. The assessment is of Suffolk Libraries & Heritage Service’s Diversity Unit which selects and promotes library materials for Black and ethnic minority communities.

The report shows just how an assessment can be carried out, and, more importantly, what action will be taken as a result. This is a valuable addition to the range of material available for developing our service provision. 


RNIB Talking Book Service

Kath Reynolds has mailed me to say that she is still happy to receive responses to her article on RNIB
, and will collate and produce the results early next year.


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent, and all items are written by him, unless otherwise stated. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

Tel/fax: 0845 128 4897


E-mail: john@nadder.org.uk 
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